Paradise Valley Community College

Faculty Senate (KSC 212)

Minutes

May 7, 2009

2:30 – 3:30 pm
Members Present: 
Sue Van Boven, Rick Vaughn, Tony Craig, Gary Smith, Debra Adair, Marianne Botos, John Douglas, Patti Marsh, Jim Rubin for Marianne Roccaforte, Shelle Witten,  David Rubi

Faculty Present:
Cinthya Ippoliti, Marilyn Cristiano

1. Call to order    @ 14:23
2. Approval of Agenda:   D. Rubi moved, P. Marsh 2nd, Approved
Approval of Minutes:  M. Cristiano moved, P. Marsh 2nd, Approved  
3. Officer Reports 
a. President :  Sue gave report on Current RFP Faculty.  Report is budgeted faculty.  We have 12-13 open positions.    D. Rubi asked if this could be FTSE.  The intent of the 90/10 report may be to give those stats.

Umar Sharif gave us a check for $100 for the essay contest.  Gary will send a thank you card.

At the last FEC meeting, Colleen Clark was a guest and there were a number of issues discussed.
Summary of the All faculty meeting has been published and will be posted on the Faculty Association web site in the future.

Communication people asked for more parking spaces.  Will have signage and striping this summer.

FEC asked for an accounting of the 49%  presidents and vice chancellors.
We are all hearing there is no Professional Growth funds.  It is in the budget.  Sue encouraged Rick and Patti to educate the board through the FEC on why this is important to allow this resource for faculty.
b. President Elect :  Ruth Unks is looking for faculty reps on the MIRA committee (Risk Assessment).

The FEC retreat will be held at Phoenix College this year to save money.

Janice Rieley send an e-mail on donating books.  You must have had them in your possession for a year.  They can be dropped off to Rick Vaughn. A meeting with Dr. Moseley was held on committees for next year.  What should the process be for updating mission, membership, and charge?  S Van Boven stated we are establishing a marketing committee.

c. Treasurer :   We are getting 2% on our CD.  After the bleacher disbursement, we made $42.   S Van Boven suggested that colleges should get a higher rebate from the FEC.  Faculty Association is losing money.  FEC has their own offices which is a $34,000 expense.  A lot of money goes to stipends.  Professional growth also get stipends.  Money supports faculty in leadership roles.  We may have to look to see where we need to cut back.

d. Secretary : No report
4. Old Business 
a. Student scholarship –Sue: Presented the $850 scholarship to Venessa Bregay.  She was very happy.  M. Botos recommend we evaluate the structure of the committee.
b.  Letter/essay  subcommittee- Marilyn, Deb, M. Roccaforte :  M Cristiano showed the draft on the essay contest.   Discussed the article in the paper regarding ASU wanting to buy a community college to give student a “university” experience.  Discussion regarding perception of community colleges in the media. Sue VB: An ad hoc marketing committee was formed to let people know that our student’s go on to great things.  Discussed the graduation insert with the “PVCC’s got talent” theme.
c. Senate election committee- Marilyn:  President elect is Patti Marsh.  She was the only nominee.
d. Parking spaces for employees-Sue:  Already covered.
e. Dropped students –Sue:  Spoke with Jackie Askin.  System is working as it is supposed to be working.  Students do not get a warning when they are dropped .  Gang of 5 is looking into it.
f. Presidential search  -Sue:  It will be occurring in September.  Rick and Sue have been working on a list of committee members.  Trying to follow SCC’s model.  Division chairs or their designee hopefully, will be  invited to sit on the committee.
5. New Business 
Thank you:  Sue was presented with a plaque and other gifts.  Senate expressed or thanks to Sue for her great leadership and commitment to faculty. 
After graduation:  Meet at Catch 22.

6. Adjourn:  15:30

D. Rubi moved, J Douglas 2nd

Next meeting: New Senate May 7, 2009 (following this one)
